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August 7, 2007

TO:
Chief Executive Officers,
Chief Instructional Officers 

FROM:
Carole Bogue-Feinour, Vice Chancellor

Academic Affairs Division 

SUBJECT:
Certification for Local Approval of Credit Courses
California Education Code (CEC) and Title 5 Regulations, which are expected to be adopted in late August, permit community college districts to approve, without prior approval by the Chancellor of the California Community Colleges, nondegree-applicable credit courses and degree-applicable credit courses which are not part of an approved educational program (commonly known as “stand-alone” courses). 
This communication describes the process of annually certifying that all persons, who will be involved in the curriculum approval process at each college, have been trained in accordance with proposed regulations.  Each district, by signing the attached form, certifies that each college in the district has met the following criteria and is in compliance with regulations that will be in effect.  
· The college curriculum committee and all other persons who will be involved in the curriculum approval process have completed training on course approval.
· The district will annually certify that all faculty and staff involved in the curriculum approval process have completed training.
Training began at the Curriculum Institute in July 2007 and will be offered online in September and October 2007. When online training is made available, notice and directions for accessing the training will be provided. At least one person from your college, preferably the curriculum committee chair, must complete this training and then train the curriculum committee and staff who are involved in the curriculum approval process. Training materials will be provided for this purpose. When you have completed training on your campus, please submit the attached certification form by November 1, 2007.

This training for local approval of stand-alone credit courses will address required curriculum development and approval processes for all new courses. Colleges, however, should be aware that program approval will continue to be conducted through the System Office. When new programs are submitted for approval, colleges need to attach all course outlines for required courses, which are reviewed during the program approval process. 

Current practice should be that the college curriculum committee reviews and approves all course outlines of record for new courses and that course outlines are maintained for every course. Colleges and districts should be careful to follow regulations regarding System Office approval of educational programs and required courses for them. Regulations regarding credit courses include CEC §70902(b)(2)(A) and Title 5 sections 55000, 55002, 55006, 55070, 55100, and 55130. Regulations regarding noncredit can be found in Title 5, Article 2.2, commencing with §55150, and also in §55002(c).
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